

# HUISH CHAMPFLOWER PARISH COUNCIL

*Clerk to the Parish: Dorothy Hayward*  
*Email: ParishClerk@HuishChampflower.org*

## Meeting of Huish Champflower Parish Council held on Zoom

**Tuesday 4th May 2021 at 7.30pm**

**Present: Stephen Kimsey (SK- Chair), Mary Abel (MA), Stephen Powles (SP), Mark Vyvyan-Jones (MVJ), Jos Phillips-Harral (JPH), Dorothy Hayward (DH-Clerk), Louise Cook, Cllr Dave Mansell and Cllr Mark Blaker (Somerset West and Taunton Councillors)**

1	<b>Apologies</b> Councillor Francis Nicholson	
2	<b>Declarations of Interests-</b> SK has a planning application being discussed and excluded himself from that part of the discussion	
3	<b>Minutes of meeting held on 13th April 2021.</b> All agreed that the minutes were a true record. MA proposed they were accepted and LC seconded.	
4	<b>Matters Arising</b> -All Matters arising are on the agenda	
5	<b>Finance</b> Defibrillator signs ordered refund to be made to DH for £87.99 Cheque to be made to the church for £400 for grass cutting (£200 for 2020-21 and £200 for 2021-22) Once online payments are sorted we can merge the accounts. LC and MA to chase up the bank. MVJ to complete forms with the bank. Sharon Kimsey and Olivia Winterton to be taken off as signatories action DH	LC/ MA MVJ DH
6	<b>Planning</b> Application from Stephen Kimsey for an integral garage and roof terrace. SK excused himself from this discussion. Agreed that this was with the curtilage of the village, no objections made.  Flower meadow field where tree planting is happening MVJ still trying to contact new owners. JPH also has contact details. DH to report to planning a possible new entrance.  Harts Fields has been reported to planning but no updates as yet. DH to get an update from Planning and to phone the land registry to see if we can get a map of land ownership reg numbers.	MVJ/ JPH DH  DH
7	<b>Highways</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Dangerous driver-the police are proceeding with investigation. Local PCSO has offered to talk to those affected after the investigation is completed. This is a priority for the police</li> <li>• Spring on the Cleeve, maybe a collapsed drain should be in hand along with the barriers to the stream. CC has spoken to Highways</li> </ul>	
8	<b>Swings</b> Now fully painted. Parents will hopefully help with the matting and filling in the dips. Inspection to be arranged by DH/LC. SP asked if we could confirm the thickness of the	LC/ DH

Dorothy Hayward  
 Clerk to the Council

# HUIISH CHAMPFLOWER PARISH COUNCIL

	chain, length of links and size of shackles. DH to contact Ken form the Somerset Playing Fields Association	SP
9	<p><b>Phone box update.</b> Looking great thanks to Mary and Jos for all their hard work. John and Linda Grace have supplied and fitted a light and cleaned inside the box, and many thanks to Caroline Green for helping as well.</p> <p>A flier needs to be circulated round the village to confirm the move date of Monday 28th June 2021, also to go in the parish magazine and make sure the Ambulance trust are aware. DH to ask Highways what the cost of a fingerpost sign would be?</p>	DH/ JPH/ MA
10	<p><b>Village Hall and Alternative Fete</b></p> <p>Issues are Covid and mixing indoors and whether the village hall will be available. 2 possible alternatives at the moment Stalls in gardens in the village centre or Steve Powles has offered his polytunnel at Potters Cross, porterloos would need to be hired and a generator supplied.</p> <p>Parish Council can offer some support to enable an alternative to happen particularly in facilitating a zoom meeting of interested parties. DH to contact Denise at the church to see if key people could attend a meeting on zoom</p>	DH
10	<b>AOB-</b> None	
11	<p><b>Dates of meetings for 2021/22-</b>to be bi-monthly in the village hall if possible</p> <p>July 13th Sept 14th Nov 9th Jan 11th March 8th May 10th</p> <p>If Village Hall not available DH to ask if we can use the church</p>	DH